California State University, Long Beach

Faculty Advisory Committee on Technology (FACT)

Friday, December 9, 2011
11:00am -12:15pm

Location: AS-114 Conference Room
Minutes
Members Present:  Lesley Farmer (CED/LIB); Ebony Utley (Vice Chair/ CLA); Paul Boyd-Batstone (Chair/ CED); Hojin Moon (CNSM); Vanessa Anderson (Student Senator/CLA); Manuel Nieto (Student Senator/CNSM); Leslie Kennedy (ITSS/ATS); Carol Perruso-Brown (LIB/ex-officio); Jon Ferretti (CTPAC/ex-officio); Roman Kochan (Interim AVP-ATS/ex-officio); Janet Foster (AVP-ITS)

Guests:  Bryon Jackson (Director-ITS); Betty Geddis (Textbook Services-Bookstore); Stephen Zimmerle (Manager-49er Shops)
Announcement(s): Online Testing Centers agenda item was moved to the February 2012 meeting to allow more time to gather information; FAQs for email guidelines was completed. Inside CSULB featured Academic Technology http://www.csulb.edu/misc/inside/
Agenda approved:  MSP
Minutes from November 4, 2011 approved:  MSP
New Business:  

· 49er Shops Textbooks and Technology Update: Steve Zimmerle and Betty Geddis reported to FACT the various textbook options now available to students and faculty including textbook rentals, digital textbooks, the CSU pilot program for textbook licensing under the Affordable Learning Solutions Digital Marketplace.  CSULB participates in the program with five other campuses to buy textbooks at 65% of the new book price with collaborative purchasing agreements.  Faculty members are now using the online textbook ordering system, which is designed to increase efficiency in ordering.  49er Shops now includes a full service BeachTech Repair Center for virus removal, diagnostics, memory upgrades, and computer tune-ups.  Steve Zimmerle also showed the newest software and hardware available at discounted prices to faculty and students.  Finally, they announced that 49er Shops would be launching a new website in January 2012.
· Dir. ITSS, Leslie Kennedy:  Reported on the CSU Directors of Educational Technology of California for Higher Education (DETCHE).  The Affordable Learning Solutions materials initiative was a major item of discussion.  They also discussed that a new director of the CSU-Online Initiative was being hired.  A “hot topic” presentation was on the need for online testing centers CSU-wide.
Continuing Business:
· BeachBoard update:  Dir, ITSS, Leslie Kennedy, reported that the system would be updated during the January 16, 2012 weekend when it was estimated that usage would be low.  Updates included increase capacity for online grading and audio .wav file responses to student work, as well as improved internal email efficiencies.
· ATS/ITS report: AVP ITS, Janet Foster and Director of ITS, Bryon Jackson reported the continued success of the Integrated email, ID#, and voicemail system to the College of Business Administration with less than six (6) migration issues to address; the College of Liberal Arts with over 750 accounts to migrate; the Provost’s Office; the Athletics Department; and 49er Shops; thus meeting a project completion goal of 40% of all accounts by the year’s end.  Faculty and Staff trainings are provided with back-up web-based and hard-copy materials.
Future meetings: 

· Dates: 2/10/12; 3/9/12; 4/13/12; 5/11/12.  
· Times:  11am-12:15pm
· Place:  AS-114D (ATS Conference Room)
